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Dear Petitioner: 

 

This letter is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Title 

10, United States Code, Section 1552.  After careful and conscientious consideration of the entire 

record, the Board for Correction of Naval Records (Board) found the evidence submitted was 

insufficient to establish the existence of probable material error or injustice.  Consequently, your 

application has been denied. 

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

15 November 2022.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record, and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies, as well as the 22 September 2022 Advisory Opinion (AO) by the Headquarters Marine 

Corps Military Personnel Law Branch (JPL).  The AO was provided to you on 29 September 

2022.  Although you were afforded an opportunity to submit a rebuttal, you did not do so.         

 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove your 1 May 2020 Unit Punishment Book, 

reimbursement of forfeiture of pay, removal of your 1 May 2020 Administrative Remarks (Page 

11) 6105 counseling entry, and removal of your 1 July 2019 to 1 May 2020 adverse fitness 

report.  The Board considered your contention that the punishment issued falls under double 

jeopardy in accordance with JAGINST 5800.7F.  The Board also considered your claim that your 

former commanding officer (CO) believed the nonjudicial punishment (NJP) is unjust and should 

be removed.   

  

The Board noted that, on 1 May 2020, you received NJP for violation of the Uniform Code of 

Military Justice (UCMJ), Article 92 (Failure to obey an order or regulation).  Specifically, on or 

about 14 November of 2017 you were found guilty of operating a motor vehicle while 

intoxicated in the City of Tempe, Arizona.  From this date to present you failed to self-report this 

incident to anyone in your chain of command or the security manager requisite for the 

continuous evaluation program and reporting requirements to Department of Defense 

Consolidated Adjudications Facility (DODCAF).  You were advised of your rights under Article 






